

**Minutes of 3rd ACU Eastern Competitions Committee Meeting of 2023 held on 4th May 2023 at Claydon Community Centre at 19.45.**

**Present, Mr C Cook, Mr C Keeble, Mr A Wright, Mr P Fenn, Mr J Hearn, Mr A Hay,  
Mr A Foskew**

- 1. Mr C Cook opened the meeting and accepted apologies from Mr P Nash, Mr M Beadle, Mr A Penny, Mrs B Douglas**
- 2. The previous the minutes of the 2<sup>nd</sup> meeting held on 16<sup>th</sup> March 2023 had been confirmed.**
- 3. Matters Arising After the Southend trials event a letter was sent to B. Youngman ref observer being criticism . Reference to Noise Meter Meters and equipment report later on the minutes. We have a list of Stewards Chris & Alan has managed to be drawn up and have been agreed , at the meeting we added Mr Andrew Hay to the list.**
- 4. Mr A. Hay have been asked to time the British master's Grass Track Final the committee agreed, and the timing loop will be purchased this was agreed by the committee The price was £114. 00**
- 5. The chair of competition committee to discuss a possible disciplinary matter , The head office was involved in the decision, and he has got a banned by Head Office of his licence. After a vote of the members present it was agreed to Invite The rider to the enquiry and invite Mrs Debbie Blyth as a witness the centre is just using the last three paragraphs of Debbie Statement. Then we have arranged the court of enquiry for **Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> May 2023 at 8pm** at Claydon Community Centre Ipswich Suffolk. The Panel will be Chris Cook, Alex Wright, Alan Foskew with Chris Keeble being taking the Minutes of the Disciplinary Meeting.**
- 6. With the Enduro events are going well, With MX everything is going to well, With Trials events are going well. Grass Track the first meeting scheduled had to be cancelled due the hay is not growing so the landowner has cancelled the event hopefully the first grass track will start on 1<sup>st</sup> July.**
- 7. Clubs will receive scanned copies of the reports from steward.**
- 8. No correspondence has been received.**
- 9. Any other Business Alan Foskew was asked to speak with Ben I spoke to him at Lyng at the Revo MXGB Round, ask Sonia at Rugby if she can recommend what make for the meter and the stand and the tripod which the tyre has to be put in when testing . Also, we would need several volunteers to go around the centre to do the testing.**
- 10. Danny –Southside will be doing at Raffle at Wakes Colne for N&S Junior Meeting hoping to make some money, Mr A Hay would be donating £200.00 from MX Committee and also with permission agreed the transponder hire charge from Wattisfield Hall meeting on 7<sup>TH</sup> May.**
- 11. Alex Wright asked Mr Hay had the MX Committee agreed the fixed price for Marshals for 2023 Halstead, Diss, Norwich Vikings, Littleport, Braintree have increased from £35.00 to £40.00 however Woodbridge has kept it at the last year figure £35.00 . The clubs could not agree most of others put it up but No increase by Woodbridge.**

12. Chris Keeble reference PPS wish to record by video the meeting , He will speak to PPS what is aim of this request. Next Season we must get contracts for all sponsorship meetings in writing.

13. With No other business the meeting was closed at 9.25 pm. **Date of Next Committee Meeting will be Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> July 2023.**

**Then Thursday 21<sup>ST</sup> September 2023 and Final Meeting will be Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> November 2023.**

**Correction to Date of Court of Enquiry Now will be Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> May 2023 at Claydon Community Centre at 8pm**

Alan Foskew ---Competition Committee Secretary